THE ROYAL ARCHITECTURAL INSTITUTE OF CANADA OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 43 VICTORIA STREET September 22nd, 1932. McGill University. Montreal, Que. Dear Sirs: On the 17th and 18th of February next, this Institute will hold its Annual Convention in Toronto, and in connection therewith it would appear to the benefit of the various Schools of Architecture for them to have a representative in attendance. To this end I write to suggest that if at all possible, your Architectural Department be instructed to send a representative to meet together with representatives of the other schools of architecture and the practicing architects in attendance at our meeting. Conferences such as these cannot fail to be of benefit to all concerned through the formal and informal discussions on architectural affairs in Canada. They provide a most excellent opportunity for the University staffs to contact with the variety of professional opinion, and with each other. I am bringing this up well in advance in order that the necessary arrangements can be made by the various schools and ourselves, and would appreciate it very much hearing from you in due course as to whether or not your John Brown What do you was recommended. I am afreigness see The see Th school will be represented. Sincerely yours, G. M. WEST President, R.A.I.C. P:S.: Drawings submitted in the R.A.I.C. Competitions in which students from the various schools of architecture in Canada compete, will be available for comparison at this Convention.